
TRACT 34835 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,518,170.00 and Y = 
412,388.00; thence West 4,092.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,514,078.00 and Y = 412,388.00; thence North 5,518.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,514,078.00 and Y = 417,906.00; thence East 
4,092.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,518,170.00 and Y = 
417,906.00; thence South 5,518.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND 
EXCEPT, if any, that portion of State Lease No. 14806, as amended, that 
may lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 39 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the 
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Taylex, Inc. 
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TRACT 34836 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,518,170.00 and Y = 
412,388.00; thence North 10,612.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,518,170.00 and Y = 423,000.00; thence East 10,710.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,528,880.00 and Y = 423,000.00; thence South 
10,612.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,528,880.00 and Y = 
412,388.00; thence West 10,710.00 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND 
EXCEPT, if any, that portion of State Lease No. 14806, as amended, that 
may lie within the above described tract, containing approximately 106 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the 
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Taylex, Inc. 
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TRACT 34837 - Cameron Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Cameron Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,524,892.00 and Y = 
412,388.00; thence South 2,211.71 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,524,892.00 and Y = 410,176.29; thence West 1,852.52 feet to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 14501, as amended, having Coordinates 
of X = 1,523,039.48 and Y = 410,176.29; thence North 88 degrees 36 minutes 
00 seconds West 3,240.45 feet along the North line of said State Lease No. 
14501 to its Northwest corner, also being the Northeast corner of State 
Lease No. 14806, as amended, having Coordinates of X = 1,519,800.00 and Y 
= 410,255.46; thence North 88 degrees 36 minutes 00 seconds West 304.09 
feet along the North line of said State Lease No. 14806 to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,519,496.00 and Y = 410,262.89; thence North 2,125.11 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,519,496.00 and Y = 412,388.00; 
thence East 5,396.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 13 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, 
as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are 
based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 



Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Taylex, Inc. 
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TRACT 34838 - Iberia and Vermilion Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Iberia and Vermilion Parishes, Louisiana, and more particularly described 
as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,802,000.00 
and Y = 413,100.00; thence West 1,415.64 feet to a point on the Eastern 
boundary of State Lease No. 15507 having Coordinates of X = 1,800,584.36 
and Y = 413,100.00; thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 
15507 the following courses: North 29 degrees 53 minutes 26 seconds East 
71.52 feet, North 23 degrees 50 minutes 49 seconds East 301.76 feet, North 
19 degrees 29 minutes 00 seconds East 293.82 feet, North 14 degrees 33 
minutes 19 seconds East 294.45 feet, North 05 degrees 25 minutes 37 
seconds East 200.90 feet, North 01 degrees 33 minutes 44 seconds West 
110.04 feet, North 10 degrees 47 minutes 03 seconds West 106.89 feet, 
North 14 degrees 44 minutes 37 seconds West 98.23 feet, North 22 degrees 
50 minutes 01 seconds West 103.08 feet, North 27 degrees 53 minutes 50 
seconds West 96.18 feet, North 35 degrees 09 minutes 15 seconds West 
1,302.58 feet, North 31 degrees 38 minutes 50 seconds West 1,509.47 feet, 
North 30 degrees 33 minutes 11 seconds West 1,196.06 feet, and North 47 
degrees 11 minutes 26 seconds West 231.73 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,798,480.00 and Y = 418,227.47; thence North 13,072.53 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,798,480.00 and Y = 431,300.00; 
thence East 10,320.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,808,800.00 and Y = 431,300.00; thence South 10,990.00 feet to a point on 
the North line of State Lease No. 16961 having Coordinates of X = 
1,808,800.00 and Y = 420,310.00; thence West 2,550.00 feet along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 16961 to its Northwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 1,806,250.00 and Y = 420,310.00; thence North 2,690.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,806,250.00 and Y = 423,000.00; 
thence West 4,250.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,802,000.00 and Y = 423,000.00; thence South 9,900.00 feet to the point 
of beginning, containing approximately 1,060 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 



of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Harold J. Anderson, Inc. 
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TRACT 34839 - Iberia Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Iberia Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,802,000.00 and Y = 
413,000.00; thence North 10,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,802,000.00 and Y = 423,000.00; thence East 4,250.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,806,250.00 and Y = 423,000.00; thence South 
2,690.00 feet to the Northwest corner of State Lease No. 16961 having 
Coordinates of X = 1,806,250.00 and Y = 420,310.00; thence along the 
boundary of said State Lease No. 16961 the following courses: South 
2,860.00 feet, East 4,400.00 feet, and North 2,860.00 feet to its 
Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 1,810,650.00 and Y = 
420,310.00; thence North 1,200.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 1,810,650.00 and Y = 421,510.00; thence East 6,350.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,817,000.00 and Y = 421,510.00; thence South 
8,510.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,817,000.00 and Y = 
413,000.00; thence West 15,000.00 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 2,295 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 



 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Kentex Energy L.L.C. 
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TRACT 34840 - Iberia and Vermilion Parishes, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Iberia and Vermilion Parishes, Louisiana, and more particularly described 
as follows: Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,809,300.00 
and Y = 413,000.00; thence South 10,075.00 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 1,809,300.00 and Y = 402,925.00; thence West 10,820.00 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,798,480.00 and Y = 402,925.00; 
thence North 9,590.46 feet to a point on the Southern boundary of State 
Lease No. 15507 having Coordinates of X = 1,798,480.00 and Y = 412,515.46; 
thence along the boundary of said State Lease No. 15507 the following 
courses: South 69 degrees 06 minutes 08 seconds East 267.59 feet, South 79 
degrees 17 minutes 13 seconds East 150.63 feet, South 81 degrees 29 
minutes 18 seconds East 148.64 feet, South 87 degrees 02 minutes 44 
seconds East 155.21 feet, North 86 degrees 50 minutes 31 seconds East 
145.22 feet, North 81 degrees 22 minutes 22 seconds East 146.66 feet, 
North 79 degrees 57 minutes 02 seconds East 160.46 feet, North 70 degrees 
58 minutes 28 seconds East 153.38 feet, North 68 degrees 07 minutes 35 
seconds East 147.63 feet, North 61 degrees 56 minutes 38 seconds East 
206.24 feet, North 58 degrees 02 minutes 00 seconds East 156.77 feet, 
North 50 degrees 11 minutes 40 seconds East 156.20 feet, North 43 degrees 
12 minutes 07 seconds East 157.76 feet, North 39 degrees 15 minutes 44 
seconds East 148.53 feet, and North 29 degrees 53 minutes 26 seconds East 
74.97 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,800,584.36 and Y = 
413,100.00; thence East 1,415.64 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
1,802,000.00 and Y = 413,100.00; thence South 100.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 1,802,000.00 and Y = 413,000.00; thence East 
7,300.00 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 2,482.82 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the 
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 



paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Harold J. Anderson, Inc. 
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TRACT 34841 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in St. 
Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 1,921,500.00 and Y = 
542,487.08; thence East 5,354.71 feet to the Northwest corner of State 
Lease No. 17066 having Coordinates of X = 1,926,854.71 and Y =  
542,487.08; thence South approximately 7,797 feet along the West boundary 
of said State Lease No. 17066 to its Southwest corner located on the North 
boundary of a projection thereof of State Lease No. 4956 having a 
Coordinate of X = 1,926,854.71; thence on a straight line to the Northwest 
corner of said State Lease No. 4956; thence Southerly approximately 2,791 
feet along the West boundary of said State Lease No. 4956 to a point 
having a Coordinate of Y = 531,900.00; thence West approximately 5,377 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 1,921,500.00 and Y = 531,900.00; 
thence North 10,587.08 feet to the point of beginning, containing 
approximately 200 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on 
file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, 
as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are 
based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where 
applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
Applicant: John A. Lynn 
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TRACT 34842 - St. Martin Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in St. 
Martin Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,056,620.00 and Y = 
397,160.00; thence East 15,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,071,620.00 and Y = 397,160.00; thence South 10,300.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,071,620.00 and Y = 386,860.00; thence West 
15,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,056,620.00 and Y = 
386,860.00; thence North 10,300.00 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 2,485 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Robert A. Schroeder, Inc. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 
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TRACT 34843 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,131,628.20 and Y = 
334,200.00; thence South 10,007.81 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,131,628.20 and Y = 324,192.19; thence South 89 degrees 36 minutes 20 
seconds West 2,597.70 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,129,030.56 and Y = 324,174.31; thence North 89 degrees 50 minutes 35 
seconds West 5,730.58 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,123,300.00 and Y = 324,190.00; thence North 10,010.00 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,123,300.00 and Y = 334,200.00; thence East 
8,328.20 feet to the point of beginning, containing approximately 364 
acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office 
of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the 
applicant.  All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana 
Coordinate System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Suncoast Land Services, Inc. 
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TRACT 34844 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows:  
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,123,400.00 and Y = 
318,900.00; thence South 11,900.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X 
= 2,123,400.00 and Y = 307,000.00; thence South 89 degrees 27 minutes 05 
seconds West 1,852.48 feet to the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 
16368 having Coordinates of X = 2,121,547.60 and Y = 306,982.26; thence 
South 88 degrees 25 minutes 56 seconds West for a distance of 2,640.00 
feet on the North line of said State Lease No. 16368 to its Northwest 
corner having Coordinates of X = 2,118,908.58 and Y = 306,910.03; thence 
South 89 degrees 25 minutes 49 seconds West 1,008.63 feet to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,117,900.00 and Y = 306,900.00; thence North 
12,000.00 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,117,900.00 and Y = 
318,900.00; thence East 5,500.00 feet to the point of beginning, 
containing approximately 234 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 



Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Suncoast Land Services, Inc. 
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TRACT 34845 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,144,883.18 and Y = 
319,600.00; thence South 1 degree 20 minutes 29 seconds East for a 
distance of 5,273.14 feet to a point on State Lease No. 11288, as amended, 
also being the Northeast corner of the “23.2782 Acre VUB; C.L.&F. Well No. 
6” having Coordinates of X = 2,145,006.62 and Y = 314,328.31; thence along 
the boundaries of said State Lease No. 11288 the following courses: along 
the North line of the “23.2782 Acre VUB; CL&F Well No. 6”, South 88 
degrees 39 minutes 31 seconds West for a distance of 780.00 feet to a 
point being its Northwest corner, also being the Northeast corner of the 
“27.5482 Acre VUC; C.L.&F. Well No. 3”, having Coordinates of X = 
2,144,226.83 and Y = 314,310.05; thence South 88 degrees 39 minutes 31 
seconds West for a distance of 282.93 feet along the North line of the 
“27.5482 Acre VUC; C.L.&F. Well No. 3” to its intersection point with the 
“VUF; C.L.&F. Well No. 2, 2900’ SD VOLUNTARY UNIT”; thence along the “VUF; 
C.L.&F. Well No. 2, 2900’ SD VOLUNTARY UNIT” the following courses: along 
Unit Curve 1 having a long cord of North 6 degrees 13 minutes 07 seconds 
East for a distance of 428.61 feet with a radius of 1,069.23 feet and an 
arc length of 431.53 feet; thence along Unit Curve 14 having a long cord 
of North 41 degrees 51 minutes 28 seconds West for a distance of 730.96 
feet with a radius of 981.82 feet and an arc length of 748.99 feet; thence 
along Unit Curve 13 having a long cord of North 89 degrees 35 minutes 09 
seconds West for a distance of 926.87 feet with a radius of 1,123.86 feet 
and an arc length of 955.38 feet; thence along Unit Curve 12 having a long 
cord of South 62 degrees 07 minutes 30 seconds West for a distance of 
602.17 feet with a radius of 1,787.03 feet and an arc length of 605.06 
feet; thence along Unit Curve 11 having a long cord of South 54 degrees 28 
minutes 31 seconds West for a distance of 956.96 feet with a radius of 
9,624.87 feet and an arc length of 957.36 feet; thence along Unit Curve 10 
having a long cord of South 50 degrees 44 minutes 38 seconds West for a 
distance of 520.47 feet with a radius of 1,356.04 feet and an arc length 
of 523.72 feet; thence along Unit Curve 9 having a long cord of South 8 
degrees 25 minutes 38 seconds East for a distance of 1,216.87 feet with a 
radius of 806.45 feet and an arc length of 1,378.76 feet; thence along 
Unit Curve 8 having a long cord of North 84 degrees 55 minutes 40 seconds 
East for a distance of 582.11 feet with a radius of 893.29 feet and an arc 
length of 592.94 feet; thence along Unit Curve 7 having a long cord of 
North 68 degrees 14 minutes 14 seconds East for a distance of 741.03 feet 
with a radius of 11,714.91 feet and an arc length of 741.15 feet; thence 
along Unit Curve 6 having a long cord of North 67 degrees 24 minutes 21 
seconds East for a distance of 797.65 feet with a radius of 8,625.92 feet 
and an arc length of 797.94 feet to the intersection of the “VUF; C.L.&F. 
Well No. 2, 2900’ SD VOLUNTARY UNIT” and the West line of the “27.5482 
Acre VUC; C.L.&F. Well No. 3”; thence continuing along the boundaries of 



said State Lease No. 11288 along the West line of the “27.5482 Acre VUC; 
C.L.&F. Well No. 3”, South 1 degree 20 minutes and 29 seconds East for a 
distance of 260.48 feet to a point being its Southwest corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,143,050.57 and Y = 313,282.23; thence along the South 
line of the “27.5482 Acre VUC; C.L.&F. Well No. 3” North 88 degrees 39 
minutes 31 seconds East for a distance of 1,200.00 feet to a point being 
its Southeast corner and also being a point on the West line of the 
“23.2782 Acre VUB; C.L.&F. Well No. 6” having Coordinates of X = 
2,144,250.24 and Y = 313,310.32; thence along the West line of  the 
“23.2782 Acre VUB; C.L.&F. Well No. 6” South 1 degree 20 minutes 29 
seconds East for a distance of 299.99 feet to a point being its Southwest 
corner having Coordinates of X = 2,144,257.26 and Y = 313,010.41; thence 
along the South line of the “27.5482 Acre VUC; C.L.&F. Well No. 3” North 
88 degrees 39 minutes 31 seconds East for a distance of 780.00 feet to its 
Southeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,145,037.05 and Y = 
313,028.67; thence South 1 degrees 20 minutes 29 seconds East for a 
distance of 1,929.19 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,145,082.21 and Y = 311,100.00; thence West for a distance of 5,882.21 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,139,200.00 and Y = 311,100.00; 
thence North for a distance of 8,500.00 feet to a point having Coordinates 
of X = 2,139,200.00 and Y = 319,600.00; thence East for a distance of 
5,683.18 feet to the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT that portion of 
State Lease No. 11288 that lies within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 47 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 



and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: SunCoast Land Services, Inc. 
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TRACT 34846 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,118,747.62 and Y = 
291,880.99; thence North 89 degrees 13 minutes 26 seconds East a distance 
of 15,760.92 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,134,507.09 and Y 
= 292,094.49; thence South 02 degrees 31 minutes 41 seconds East a 
distance of 5,642.13 feet; thence North 89 degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds 
East 200.00 feet; thence South 02 degrees 03 minutes 19 seconds East a 
distance of 5,600.10 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,135,156.76 and Y = 280,864.84; thence South 89 degrees 00 minutes 00 
seconds West a distance of 15,505.40 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,119,653.72 and Y = 280,594.24; thence North 01 degrees 39 minutes 21 
seconds West a distance of 6,013.56 feet; thence West 539.62 feet; thence 
North 02 degrees 05 minutes 32 seconds West a distance of 5,279.22 feet to 
the point of beginning, containing approximately 466.74 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 



Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore 
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TRACT 34847 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in  
Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: Beginning 
at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,119,653.72  and Y = 280,594.24; 
thence North 89 degrees 00 minutes 00 seconds East a distance of 15,505.40 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,135,156.76 and Y = 280,864.84; 
thence South 02 degrees 04 minutes 25 seconds East a distance of 11,308.88 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,135,565.93 and Y = 269,563.36; 
thence South 89 degrees 07 minutes 50 seconds West a distance of 15,483.37 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,120,084.34 and Y = 269,328.41; 
thence North 02 degrees 11 minutes 20 seconds West a distance of 11,274.06 
feet to the point of beginning, contain approximately 508.63 acres, all as 
more particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore 
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TRACT 34848 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,124,981.13 and Y = 
269,402.56; thence North 89 degrees 07 minutes 47 seconds East a distance 
of 10,586.02 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,135,565.93 and Y 
= 269,563.36; thence in a Southerly direction to the Northeast corner of  
State Lease No. 13586, as amended; thence along the boundaries of said 
State Lease No. 13586 the following: South 89 degrees 08 minutes 21 
seconds West a distance of 4,896.17 feet and South 00 degrees 52 minutes 
14 seconds West a distance of 1,630.79 feet to its Southwest corner and a 
point on the North line of State Lease No. 12571; thence along the 
boundaries of said State Lease No. 12571 the following: Westerly, 
Southerly and Easterly to a point on its South line and the Northwest 
corner of State Lease No. 13587, as amended; thence along the boundaries 
of said State Lease No. 13587 the following: South 00 degrees 52 minutes 
13 seconds West a distance of 1,319.99 feet, North 89 degrees 08 minutes 
22 seconds East a distance of 1,223.85 feet and North 89 degrees 08 
minutes 20 seconds East a distance of 3,671.56 feet to its Southeast 
corner; thence in a Southerly direction to a point  having Coordinates of 
X = 2,135,724.78 and Y = 258,984.55; thence South 88 degrees 15 minutes 40 
seconds West a distance of 7,343.18 feet to a point on the East boundary 
of State Lease No. 3475, as amended, and/or State Lease No. 12105, as 
amended, having Coordinates of X = 2,128,384.99 and Y = 258,761.72; thence 
along the boundaries of said State Lease Nos. 3475 and 12105 the 
following: along an arc to the left beginning at X = 2,128,384.99 and Y = 
258,761.72 with a center at X = 2,127,385.22 and Y = 258,783.55 and ending 
at X = 2,128,027.38 and Y = 259,550.12, along and arc to the left 
beginning at X = 2,128,027.38 and Y = 259,550.12 with a center at X = 
2,126,582.52 and Y = 257,825.34 and ending at X = 2,127,518.51 and Y = 
259,871.41 and West a distance of 1,142.43 feet to a point on the North 
line of said State Lease No. 12105 and the Southeast corner of A0136 
having Coordinates of X = 2,126,376.08 and Y = 259,871.41; thence in a 
Northeasterly direction along the East line of said A0136 to its Northeast 
corner having Coordinates of X = 2,126,506.53 and Y = 260,068.48; thence 
along an arc to the left beginning at X = 2,126,506.53 and Y = 260,068.48 
with a center at X = 2,126,631.40 and Y = 258,322.94 and ending at X = 
2,125,816.08 and Y = 259,871.41, being the Southwest corner of said A0136 
and a point on the North line of said State Lease No. 12105; thence along 
a curve to the left beginning at X = 2,125,816.08 and Y = 259,871.41 with 
a center at X = 2,126,631.40 and Y = 258,322.94 and ending at X = 
2,125,104.16 and Y = 259,177.35; thence North 00 degrees 41 minutes 22 
seconds West a distance of 10,225.95 feet to the  point of beginning,  
containing approximately 46.74 acres, all as more particularly outlined on 
a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 



coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore 
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TRACT 34849 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,135,468.59 and Y = 
272,251.91; thence North 89 degrees 14 minutes 53 seconds East a distance 
of 9,932.27 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and Y = 
272,382.24; thence South a distance of 5,290.84 feet to the Northeast 
corner of State Lease No. 16000 having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and 
Y = 267,091.40; thence along the boundaries of said State Lease No. 16000 
as follows: West a distance of 5,280.00 feet, South a distance of 2,640.00 
feet and East a distance of 5,280.00 feet to its Southeast corner having 
Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and Y = 264,451.40; thence South a 
distance of 4,866.31 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,145,400.00 and Y = 259,585.09; thence North 89 degrees 18 minutes 02 
seconds West approximately 5,757 feet to the Southeast corner of State 
Lease No. 12683, as amended; thence North 27 degrees 26 minutes 11 seconds 
West a distance of 1,588.28 feet along the East boundary of said State 
Lease No. 12683 to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 
2,140,375.00 and Y = 261,065.00; thence along the Northern and Northwest 
boundaries of said State Lease No. 12683 the following courses: 
Northwesterly, Westerly, Southwesterly, Southerly and Southwesterly to its 
most West Northwest corner having Coordinates of X = 2,138,045.42 and Y = 
260,115.90; thence along the West and South boundaries of said State Lease 
No. 12683 the following courses: Southeasterly and Northeasterly to a 
point on the South boundary of said State Lease No. 12683 having 
Coordinates of X = 2,139,019.99 and Y = 259,538.92; thence South a 
distance of 2,941.70 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,139,019.99 and Y = 256,597.21; thence South 89 degrees 23 minutes 14 
seconds West a distance of 3,206.05 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,135,814.13 and Y = 256,562.92; thence North 02 degrees 06 minutes 47 
seconds West a distance of 2,423.28 feet to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,135,724.78 and Y = 258,984.55; thence Northerly to the Southeast 
corner of State Lease No. 13587, as amended; thence continue Northerly 
along the East line of said State Lease No. 13587 to its Northeast corner 
and the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 12571; thence continue 
Northerly along the East line of said State Lease No. 12571 to its 
Northeast corner and the Southeast corner of State Lease No. 13586, as 
amended; thence continue Northerly along the East line of said State Lease 
No. 13586 to its Northeast corner; thence Northerly to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,135,565.93 and Y = 269,563.36; thence North 02 
degrees 04 minutes 25 seconds West a distance of  2,690.31 to the point of 
beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT, if any, that portion of State Lease No. 12683, 
as amended, that may lie within the above described tract, containing 
approximately 1,212.61 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a plat 
on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 



coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Leslie L. Moore 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34850 - Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and Y = 
272,382.24; thence South 89 degrees 41 minutes 29 seconds East a distance 
of 12,100.17 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,157,499.99 and Y 
= 272,317.07; thence South a distance of 5,397.07 feet to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,157,499.99 and Y = 266,920.00; thence West to the 
Northeast corner of State Lease No. 17174 having Coordinates of X = 
2,156,880.00 and Y = 266,920.00; thence along the boundaries of said State 
Lease No. 17174 the following: West a distance of 5,280.00 feet and South 
a distance of 5,300.00 feet to its Southwest corner and the Northwest 
corner of State Lease No. 17175; thence along the boundaries of said State 
Lease No. 17175 the following: South a distance of 1,400.00 feet and East 
a distance of 5,280.00 feet to its Southeast corner having Coordinates of 
X = 2,156,880.00 and Y = 260,220.00; thence East to a point having 
Coordinates of X = 2,157,499.99 and Y = 260,220.00; thence South a 
distance of 3,622.79 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,157,499.99 and Y = 256,597.21; thence West a distance 18,480.00 feet to 
a point having Coordinates of X = 2,139,019.99 and Y = 256,597.21; thence 
North approximately 2,941 feet to a point on the South line of State Lease 
No. 12683, as amended; thence along the boundaries of said State Lease No. 
12683 the following courses: Easterly and Northeasterly to its Southeast 
corner; thence South 89 degrees 18 minutes 02 seconds East approximately 
5,757 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and Y = 
259,585.09; thence North a distance of 4,866.31 feet to the Southeast 
corner of State Lease No. 16000 having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 and 
Y = 264,451.40; thence continue along the East line of said State Lease 
No. 16000 to its Northeast corner having Coordinates of X = 2,145,400.00 
and Y = 267,091.40; thence continue North a distance of 5,290.84 feet to 
the point of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT, if any, that portion of State 
Lease No. 12683, as amended, that may lie within the above described 
tract, containing approximately 2,115.74 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 



existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant:  Leslie L. Moore 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34851 - Portion of Block 48, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at the Northeast corner of Block 48, Ship Shoal Area, having 
Coordinates of X = 2,124,800.00 and Y = 141,553.53; thence South 1,798.31 
feet along the East line of said Block 48 to a point having Coordinates of 
X = 2,124,800.00 and Y = 139,755.22; thence Northwesterly on a straight 
line to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,122,523 and Y = 140,238;  
thence Northwesterly on a straight line to a point on the North line of 
said Block 48 having Coordinates of X = 2,119,718.86 and Y = 141,553.53;  
thence East 5,081.14 feet along the North line of said Block 48 to the 
point of beginning, containing approximately 98 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 
NOTE: It appears, according to our records, that a portion of this Tract 
is located within the restrictive safety fairway area as set out by the 
Corps of Engineers, U.S. Army and/or the restrictive anchorage area as set 
out by the U.S. Coast Guard. 



 
NOTE: This Tract may be located within a Wildlife Management Area, Refuge, 
Game Preserve or other area under the management and jurisdiction of the 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries.  As such, any specific rules and 
regulations promulgated by said Department for the respective Wildlife 
Management Area, Refuges, Game Preserves or similar areas, as well as the 
following, may be, but are not necessarily, applicable to lease operations 
on this Tract:  
1. No activities will be allowed without written authorization from the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
2. Projects will be evaluated on a case by case basis.  Modifications to 
projects may be required including, but not limited to, access routes, 
spoil placement, well sites, flow lines and other appurtenant structures. 
3.  Mitigation will be required to offset avoidable wetland impacts. 
4. Removal of all structures, facilities, and equipment will be required 
within 120 days of abandonment unless otherwise agreed to be the 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
5. Prior to submitting applications for wetland permits to Federal and 
State permitting agencies the lease holder shall coordinate project 
details with the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, Fur and 
Refuge Division.  Contact person for the Department will be Mike Windham 
at (504) 568-5886. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Woodland Petroleum Corporation 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34852 - Portion of Block 44, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and 
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at the Southeast corner of Block 44, Ship Shoal Area having 
Coordinates of X = 2,171,600.00 and Y = 135,733.00; thence West 2,110.00 
feet along the South line of said Block 44, Ship Shoal Area to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,169,490.00 and Y = 135,733.00; thence North 
6,759.96 feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,169,490.00 and Y = 
142,492.96; thence North 88 degrees 03 minutes 11 seconds East 2,111.22 
feet to a point on the East line of said Block 44, Ship Shoal Area having 
Coordinates of X = 2,171,600.00 and Y = 142,564.69; thence South 6,831.69 
feet along the East line of said Block 44, Ship Shoal Area, to the point 
of beginning, LESS AND EXCEPT, if any, that portion of Isles Dernieres 
Barrier Islands Refuge that may lie within the above described tract, 
containing approximately 308 acres, all as more particularly outlined on a 
plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department of Natural 
Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, distances and 
coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 1927, (North or 
South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: This Tract may be located within a Wildlife Management Area, Refuge, 
Game Preserve or other area under the management and jurisdiction of the 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries.  As such, any specific rules and 
regulations promulgated by said Department for the respective Wildlife 
Management Area, Refuges, Game Preserves or similar areas, as well as the 
following, may be, but are not necessarily, applicable to lease operations 
on this Tract:  
1. No activities will be allowed without written authorization from the 
Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 



2. Projects will be evaluated on a case by case basis.  Modifications to 
projects may be required including, but not limited to, access routes, 
spoil placement, well sites, flow lines and other appurtenant structures. 
3.  Mitigation will be required to offset avoidable wetland impacts. 
4. Removal of all structures, facilities, and equipment will be required 
within 120 days of abandonment unless otherwise agreed to be the 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries. 
5. Prior to submitting applications for wetland permits to Federal and 
State permitting agencies the lease holder shall coordinate project 
details with the Louisiana Department of Wildlife and Fisheries, Fur and 
Refuge Division.  Contact person for the Department will be Mike Windham 
at (504) 568-5886. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Cypress Energy Corporation 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34853 - Portion of Block 43, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,175,893.98 and Y = 
142,710.65; thence South 7,095.27 feet to a point on the coastline as 
established by the 1975 Court Decree having Coordinates of X = 2,175,894 
and Y = 135,615; thence Westerly in a straight line along said coastline 
to a point, said point also being the Northeast corner of State Lease No. 
17190 having Coordinates of X = 2,172,872 and Y = 135,556; thence Westerly 
in a straight line along said coastline, said line also being the North 
line of said State Lease No. 17190 to a point on the West line of said 
Block 43, said point also being the Northwest corner of said State Lease 
No. 17190 having Coordinates of X = 2,171,600.00 and Y = 135,530.82; 
thence North 7,033.87 feet along the said West line of Block 43 to point 
with Coordinates of X = 2,171,600.00 and Y = 142,564.69; thence North 88 
degrees 03 minutes 11 seconds East 4,296.46 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 696.39 acres, all as more particularly 
outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral Resources, Department 
of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  All bearings, 
distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate System of 
1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 



 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Cypress Energy Corporation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34854 - Portion of Block 43, Ship Shoal Area, Terrebonne Parish, 
Louisiana 
All of the lands now or formerly constituting the beds and bottoms of all 
water bodies of every nature and description, and all islands and other 
lands formed by accretion, where allowed by law, or by reliction, and  
excepting tax adjudicated lands, belonging to the State of Louisiana and 
not presently under mineral lease on September 11, 2002, situated in 
Terrebonne Parish, Louisiana, and more particularly described as follows: 
Beginning at a point having Coordinates of X = 2,175,893.98 and Y = 
142,710.65; thence North 88 degrees 03 minutes 11 seconds East 4,258.48 
feet to a point having Coordinates of X = 2,180,150.00 and Y = 142,855.31; 
thence South 7,231.91 feet to a point on the coastline as established by 
the 1975 Court Decree having Coordinates of X = 2,180,150 and Y = 135,623; 
thence Northwesterly in a straight line along said coastline to a point 
having Coordinates of X = 2,179,937 and Y = 135,695; thence Westerly in a 
straight line along said coastline to a point having Coordinates of X = 
2,175,894 and Y = 135,615; thence North 7,095.27 feet to the point of 
beginning, containing approximately 696.399 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The Department of Wildlife and Fisheries has designated certain 
areas in the coastal waters of the State of Louisiana as Oyster Seed Bed 
Areas.  The exact location of those Seed Bed Areas must be obtained from 
the Department of Wildlife and Fisheries and any work done under a mineral 
lease from the State of Louisiana may necessarily be conducted in 
conformity with the rules and regulations promulgated by the said 
Department of Wildlife and Fisheries for Oyster Seed Bed Areas. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 



Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: Cypress Energy Corporation 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 





TRACT 34855 - St. Charles Parish, Louisiana 
All of the land adjudicated to and acquired by the State of Louisiana in 
and through a proper tax sale, including surface and mineral rights, owned 
by and not already under valid mineral lease from the State of Louisiana 
on September 11, 2002, situated in St. Charles Parish, Louisiana, and 
being more fully described as follows: A lot measuring 50 feet by 210 
feet, being 0.25 acres, more or less, situated in Section 34, Township 13 
South, Range 21 East, St. Charles Parish, Louisiana, and adjudicated to 
the State of Louisiana for a 1932 assessment in the name of John Clark, in 
accordance with adjudication to the State of Louisiana, recorded January 
15, 1934 in COB II, Folio 142 of the conveyance records of St. Charles 
Parish, Louisiana, containing approximately 0.25 acres, all as more 
particularly outlined on a plat on file in the Office of Mineral 
Resources, Department of Natural Resources, as provided by the applicant.  
All bearings, distances and coordinates are based on Louisiana Coordinate 
System of 1927, (North or South Zone), where applicable. 
 
NOTE: The above description of the Tract nominated for lease has been 
provided and corrected, where required, exclusively by the nomination 
party.  Any mineral lease selected from this Tract and awarded by the 
Louisiana State Mineral Board shall be without warranty of any kind, 
either express, implied, or statutory, including, but not limited to, the 
implied warranties of merchantability and fitness for a particular 
purpose.  Should the mineral lease awarded by the Louisiana State Mineral 
Board be subsequently modified, cancelled or abrogated due to the 
existence of conflicting leases, operating agreements, private claims or 
other future obligations or conditions which may affect all or any portion 
of the leased Tract, it shall not relieve the Lessee of the obligation to 
pay any bonus due thereon to the Louisiana State Mineral Board, not shall 
the Louisiana State Mineral Board be obligated to refund any consideration 
paid by the Lessor prior to such modification, cancellation, or 
abrogation, including, but not limited to, bonuses, rentals and royalties. 
 
NOTE: The State of Louisiana does hereby reserve, and this lease shall be 
subject to, the imprescriptible right of surface use in the nature of a 
servitude in favor of the Department of Natural Resources, including its 
Offices and Commissions, for the sole purpose of implementing, 
constructing, servicing and maintaining approved coastal zone management 
and/or restoration projects.  Utilization of any and all rights derived 
under this lease by the mineral lessee, its agents, successors or assigns, 
shall not interfere with nor hinder the reasonable surface use by the 
Department of Natural Resources, its Offices or Commissions, as herein 
above reserved. 
 
Applicant: EKG Services, Inc. 



 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Bidder Cash 
Payment 

Price 
/ Acre 

Rental Oil Gas Other 

       

       

       

       
 






